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Parent/Carer Guide to Making an Appeal





The input from parents and carers during the Student Centred Appraisal of Need meeting, facilitated by a departmental moderator, is highly valued by the Department of Education, Youth and Family Services.  The meeting follows an informal, interactive format, and all who attend can contribute to the discussions.  In most cases, consensus is easily reached as to the grouping that best describes the students’ needs.  Where agreement is difficult to reach, the principal of the school, or principal’s delegate, will make a decision based on the discussions and his/her own knowledge of the student. Any participant at the meeting can request that their dissenting view be recorded on the Meeting Record form. At the close of the meeting it is important that all participants sign the Meeting Record and are given a copy.





The information gathered at the meeting is used to allocate additional resources to the school to support the educational program of each appraised student. The Student Centred Appraisal process seeks to ensure that students with similar needs across the ACT receive equitable levels of support.  Schools can use this allocation in a number of ways to support the student, including the provision of:


special teacher’s assistant to support the teaching program


additional teacher hours


professional development for staff





Parents and carers are encouraged to discuss issues of concern with the school principal in the first instance as a satisfactory resolution can often be achieved at the school level.





A formal review of the Student Centred Appraisal of Need can be lodged with the department on the following grounds: 





where an unsatisfactory level of achievement of the agreed ILP goals seems to be directly resulting from insufficient support being provided, 


or


 if parents/carers strongly disagree with the groupings recorded on the profile at the appraisal meeting. 





It is important to note that for students enrolled in regular schools, the resources allocated via the appraisal process are in addition to the base level funding received by the school following your child’s enrolment. This means that the school has been resourced to provide educational programs for all students, including those with special needs.  For that part of the school day where the student is not in receipt of direct, additional support from either a teacher or an assistant the educational program remains the primary responsibility of the school.





Copies of the department’s Complaints Resolution Policy can be obtained from the school. In addition to this, the department has developed a specific process of appeal for the Student Centred Appraisal of Need. The Appeal By Parent/Carer form is available on request from the school or by contacting the Executive Officer, Student Centred Appraisal of Need at the Special Education Section on 6205 0088. Completed forms are to be forwarded to The Manager, Special Education Section. The manager will consider the appeals and take action that may include a visit to the school to clarify or further explore the matters raised.  A new Student Centred Appraisal meeting may be arranged. 





Appeals will be conducted by a committee comprising:


Director, Special Education


Manager, Special Education Section


Executive Officer, Special Education Resource Unit


Australian Education Union representative


Principal representative


Community representative





 Appellants will receive written advice of the outcome of the appeal.


�PAGE  �2�














